Your Weekly Newsletter 

Issue 33 Week Ending 27th February 2015
[image: image2.jpg]| Carleton Green
Community
Primary School





We hope you have all had a super half term break.  I could not believe how quickly the time went.  This week has been as busy as ever in true Carleton Green style where I have seen some fabulous examples of work.  Our football team have continued with their winning streak scoring an amazing nine goals against Carr Head Primary School before the break and then 10 nil against Copp Primary School this Wednesday.  Next week we are playing against The Breck.  I am sure it will be a tense match as our boys have formed an impressive team.

We are having a drive on reading in school and each class are to enjoy reading a chapter of a novel every day.  This will take place after the morning playtime as a way of starting our next session calmly and in readiness for new learning.  We are going to teach reading in groups to develop comprehension skills and fluency.  It is most appreciated if you can support us by both hearing your child read every day as well as reading aloud to them. Please record what you have read together with any comments about your child’s strengths and areas for development.  If you are able to volunteer any time to hear children read in school, please let me know.  Any assistence is very much welcomed.

As a way of reinforcing our Carleton Code and team ethos we have expectations of behaviour both in lesson time and during our playtimes and lunchtimes.  We expect all members of our school to display respect to one another at all times. We expect our children to be able play alongside their peers in a positive way and follow the instructions of all adults in a respectful manner.  Although the majority are able to behave in this desired manner there are a few that are experiencing difficulties when speaking and behaving towards others in an appropriate way.  To support our behaviour policy we are to introduce a yellow and red card system at playtimes.  The yellow card will be given as a caution to prompt the desired behaviour or attitude.  A red card given to any pupil will result in time out from the playtime being requested.  This reflection time will last for the duration of a playtime.  If this reflection time is required on three occasions in a week we will send a note home so that you may also speak to your child about their behaviour in school.  We hope that by working together in such a way we can promote positive behaviour in our children where they show respect to one another and towards the adults that work in our school to monitor their play and safety at playtimes.
Well done to all for trying to walk more when coming to school with a particular well done to Owls class for having the most walkers for the month of February.  We are also going to look at rewarding the class that has the least number of late attendences to school every month with a non-uniform day on the last Friday.  Let’s see which class will be successful at the end of March!! 
Up and coming events:
Tuesday 3rd March ~ Herons’ Class Assembly.  All family members are welcome to attend this event that will start at 15:00.

Tuesday 10th March ~ Parrots’ Class Assembly. All family members are welcome to attend this event that will start at 15:00.

On Tuesday 10th and Thursday 12th we would like to invite a family member to join us for lunch by way of celebrating Mother’s Day.  Obviously this has to operate on a first come first serve basis. The slip can be found at the end of this newsletter.  Both lunches will be roast dinners.  We will send a text to confirm you have a place.  We will try and ensure you get to spend time with all your children
Tuesday 17th March ~ Robins’ Class Assembly. All family members are welcome to attend this event that will start at 15:00.

Friday 20th March – Shooting Star books are to be sent home with the mid term reports and next steps of learning.

Tuesday 24th March and Wednesday 25th March  - Parents’ Evenings from 15:45 – 18:00.  All parents attending will be asked to enter and exit the school building through the main entrance rather than gaining access through our many doors.  Booking slips for these evenings will go out on Friday 13th March.  I am sorry to cause any incovenience to the parents of children in Mrs Harding’s class but she will be available only on the Tuesday evening as she is supporting the Netball players whilst they compete in a tournament.
Thursday 26th March ~ PTFA Easter Disco. If you can assist in any way with this please let us know.  

Friday 27th March ~ Finish for Easter 14:30
Star of the Week[image: image1.wmf] certificates have been awarded to:
	Joshua Nutton from Yellow Ducklings.
	Lily Johns from Green Ducklings.

	Frank Meikle from Parrots
	Lejla Lukac from Herons

	Daniel Thomson from Robins
	Ryan Howarth from Owls

	Isabel Kent from Doves
	Leila Smith from Kestrels

	Alicia Pettigrew from Hawks
	Kian Dodd from Falcons

	Owen Preston from Eagles
	Well done everyone!


Clubs for this half term are going to start this week with:

Year ¾ Maths club on Mondays at 15:30-16:15

Online Newspaper Club – All year groups are welcome on Mondays starting on the 9th March  at 15:30-16:15

Film Club on Tuesdays at 15:30-16:15

Year ¾ games club on Wednesdays at 15:30-16:15

Choir for infants and juniors on Thursdays at 15:30-16:15

Outdoor Athletics on Fridays at 08:10-08:45  All year groups are welcome.

Please sign the slip to provide you permission for the club or clubs you wish your child to attend.
I parent/guardian of ____________________________________ from ___________________ Class give permission for them to attend ________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________
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